
Important Dates to 

Remember this Spring Term 4:    

Friday 3rd April—School breaks 

up for Easter. 

 

Monday 20th April  - INSET Day 

 

Tuesday 21st April – children 

return to school 

 

 

 

FURTHER DATES TO FOLLOW! 

 

 

 

 
Coronavirus—SCHOOL CLOSED FROM TODAY 

To ensure children receive some form of educa�on whilst away from school, the teachers 

have been uploading resources for children to access at home.  There will be new resources 

for the children to access every week, if not daily, and children are encouraged to message 

their teacher through the VLE as a checkpoint, or if they need help. 

 

The School will only be open to those children—reference le!er sent by Woodfield site.  The 

school will not be opera�ng normal lessons and those pupils that a!end the sessions will not 

be in their classes or with their usual teachers.  We will be opera�ng a skeleton staff during 

this emergency provision.  This can only be maintained if staffing levels are safe to do so.   

Further updates and any other informa�on received from the Government will be circulated. 

 

Communica&on of Important Informa&on and Updates 

All informa�on which needs to be sent out to parents giving updates will be emailed as 

current prac�se, and a copy will be posted on the Home Page of the school website for ease 

of access. 

 

VLE 

A new page has been added to the school website to support children working at home.  On 

this page you will find resources that will help you and your child to complete the work that 

they have been set.  Resources will include maths and English teaching ideas and guidance on 

how best  to support your child.  Other ac�vi�es have also been uploaded such as daily 

physical ac�vi�es with Joe Wicks.  Please check this page regularly. 

 

Incident on VLE 

There was an incident on VLE about a month ago regarding a child’s log-in details which was 

used inappropriately by another person.  We do not currently know who that person is but 

we are inves�ga�ng.  As you can appreciate,  with the current climate we are using  and 

communica�ng all our informa�on to children on the VLE.  It is important that it is used with 

care and used appropriately. 

 

Year 6 

We are not sure when we will return back to a normal school.  Some schools across the 

Country, are already saying goodbye to their Year 6 leavers .  Therefore, we felt it is 

important to recognise our amazing Year 6 pupils and acknowledge how proud we are of all 

their achievements!  We would love to have the opportunity to say this in person, and who 

knows, maybe we will, but if we are not able to do so, we wish them all the very best for the 

future. 

 

Staff Changes 

There will be changes in Elm class in the Summer Term.  Miss Parsons has decided to take a 

professional break.  Therefore, we would like to thank her and send her best wishes for a 

successful future.  Mrs Mann will be taking over as Elm class teacher. 

 

Weekly Newsle1ers 

We will be sending weekly newsle!ers every Friday as normal. 

 

From all the staff at Cam Woodfield Junior School, we hope you all keep safe and healthy! 

 

 

 

 

Newsle!er Date: 20th March 2020 


